Before the Public Utilities Commission of the State of Colorado

Decision No. C06-1347
Docket No. 06A-537T

C06-1347Decision No. C06-1347
BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF COLORADO

06A-537TDOCKET NO. 06A-537T
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF QWEST CORPORATION FOR APPROVAL OF THE REVISED EXCHANGE AREA MAPS FOR THE MORRISON EXCHANGE AND THE DENVER-LITTLETON EXCHANGE.
ORDER GRANTING APPLICATION
FOR APPROVAL OF REVISED EXCHANGE AREA MAPS
Mailed Date:  November 16, 2006

Adopted Date:  November 15, 2006
I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of an application filed by Qwest Corporation (Qwest) to revise the exchange area map boundaries for the Morrison and Denver-Littleton Exchange areas (Application).
2. Qwest indicates that it proposes to transfer from the Morrison Exchange to the Denver–Littleton Exchange the portion of the Morrison Exchange that is east of Colorado Highway C-470: Township 5 South, Range 69 West; Section 18.

3. In support of its Application, Qwest states that this change is requested in order to provide service in an area of anticipated and planned growth.  According to Qwest, it was recently notified of a new 11-lot commercial development, a medical complex and four large office buildings planned for this area.  Qwest states that it will cost the company approximately $80,000 less to provide service from the Denver–Littleton exchange than from the Morrison exchange.  The area requested to be revised is entirely east of Colorado Highway C-470.  There are no customers currently receiving service within this area, therefore no customer notice is required.  

4. Notice was posted on the Commission's web site on October 5, 2006.  Interventions were due on or before November 6, 2006.  None were filed.

B. Findings

5. We have reviewed the proposed revision of these two exchanges, and find:

(A)
The revisions are not adverse to any customers.

(B)
The implementation of such revision will not adversely affect the public switched network.

(C)
The revisions of the exchanges will not compromise the financial integrity of the provider. 

6. Consistent with § 40-15-111(2), C.R.S., we find that the Application for the boundary change of the Morrison and Denver-Littleton Exchange areas is in the public interest and is therefore approved.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Application filed by Qwest Corporation to revise the exchange area map boundaries for the Morrison and Denver-Littleton Exchange areas is deemed complete and is granted.

2. The tariff pages revising the Morrison and Denver-Littleton Exchange boundaries attached to the Verified Application are approved.  Citing this Order as authority, Qwest Corporation shall make an Advice Letter filing implementing these tariff changes on not less than two business day’s notice from the mailed date of this order.

3. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
November 15, 2006.
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